NE DISTRICT 2019 WINTER MEETING MINUTES 
District Commodore - Bob Shapiro
District Secretary - Bill Fastiggi
1. Call to Order - Teleconference meeting was called to order by District Commodore Bob Shapiro at 6:37 PM February 7th
2. Roll Call of Fleets


Fleet 301-Lake Champlain, Fleet 493-Bow Lake, and Fleet 332-Squam Lake were 
represented.  A quorum was met.  
3. A motion to waive the reading of the minutes of last meeting, (Summer 2018) was made by Bretton Gardner and 2nd by Rob Donle.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. Treasurers report- We are transitioning Treasurers Duties from Heather Ambrose to Brian Gibbs.  After adding fleet dues, our current balance is about $2200. Fleet 301 Donated the keeper trophies for the District Circuit Championship for 2018 as well as the next 3-4 years.  A motion to accept the treasurers report was made by Rob Donle and 2nd by Bretton Gardner.  The motion passed unanimously.
5. Unfinished Business (from Summer 2018)



a.  2019 Districts will be held at Malletts Bay.  After much discussion, Fleet 301 



has decided not to hold the spring regatta in 2019 and hold it in 




conjunction with the NE Districts on the weekend of June 29 & 30.  The 



W,J,M will be held in conjunction with the Bow Lake regatta this year.


b.  Updated info as to who is the main contact for each fleet for 2019.



Bow Lake - Bob Shapiro 



Malletts Bay - Bretton Gardner




Squam - Rob Dresser




Massabesic- Ted Hardenbergh




Marblehead - Rick Humphrey



c.  District Circuit Championship for 2018 was won by Bob Shapiro and was 



awarded to him at the Leaf Peeper.  Runner up was Nathan Cunningham, 



and third place was Rob Donle.  Only two points separated the winner 



and the runner-up.  This circuit championship was very successful.


d. . Continuing to get people signed up on Google Group for email




Reminding each fleet to get all skipper and crew names and emails at 



regattas and forward these to District Secretary so we can maintain our 



email list.

6. New Business 


a.  2019 regatta schedule (Attached) was approved.  Motion was made by 



Bretton Gardner and 2nd by Rob Dresser.


b.  District location for 2020 - Lake Sunapee?



There is an interest in looking at Lake Sunapee as a venue for the 2020 



Districts.  Event would need to be held prior to July to work for Sunapee 



YC.  Concern about earlier dates (before schools get out) would hurt 



attendance.  Rob Dresser will look into this.



c. Trophy locations:



District Circuit Championship Trophy - Bob Shapiro




District Championship Trophy - Bill Fastiggi




Women's District Trophy - Anya George



Junior District Trophy - Gavin Divilbis




Master's Trophy - Bob Shapiro







Pratt Trophy and Sportsmanship awards at Vermont Sailing Partners




A motion was made by Bob Shapiro to award Pratt, Sportsmanship, and 



Circuit trophies at the Leaf Peeper - 2nd by Bill Fastiggi - approved.



d. Increasing Participation.  Participation is down and it was noted that we need 



to try to make a concerted effort to up attendance at District events.  This 


includes getting UNH and other Junior sailors back into the fold as well as 



better use of social media to promote our events.  



Other ideas were discussed to offer recognition to new sailors, provide 



other awards, reduce entry fee for first time skippers, fleets hosting 



regattas can be more proactive at offering housing and other themed 



parties to make the events more attractive.



e. Any changes to scoring for District Circuit Champs.





The following changes were made:  





Scoring is for Skipper not boat - (i.e. Skipper may sail different 





boats and still be scored.)






The scores of "out of district" boats will be counted.





Alternate skipper is allowed provided that the alternate was a 





crew on the same team in a prior event in the series.





Motion to approve these scoring changes was made by Rob 





Donle, 2nd by Jamie Boynton.  Approved.

7. Adjournment - Motion to adjourn was made by Rob Donle and 2nd by Bretton Gardner.


Respectfully Submitted - Bill Fastiggi - District Secretary.
